TOWN OF KEEDYSVILLE, MARYLAND

"Where Northern Thrift and Personality Blend with Southern Charm and Hospitality"

P.O. Box 359 19 South Main Street Keedysville, MD 21756 301-432-5795 www.keedysvillemd.com



Ken Lord, Mayor Brandon Sweeney, Assistant Mayor Judy Kerns, Council Matthew Hull, Council Sarah Baker, Council

Water Commission
Minutes
December 1, 2021

Approved

The monthly meeting of the Keedysville Water Commission was called to order at 8:25pm with the following present: Assistant Mayor Brandon Sweeney, Council Members Judy Kerns, Matt Hull, and Sarah Baker, Town Attorney Ed Kuczynski, and Town Administrator Lisa Riner.

The minutes for the November 3, 2021 meeting were approved.

General Fund report was \$67,852.28.

The announcements from the agenda were read.

The Town is working with the US Army Core on the asset inventory and is waiting to schedule it with them. This is being done with Boonsboro.

A site test for the radio tower reads will take place on December 7 at multiple locations. The test will allow the Town to see how much land is being covered and how many towers would be needed.

Greg Huntzberry from Boonsboro could not find a leak. He said it could potentially be a leak on someone's property. Mr. Sweeney will call Mr. Huntzberry to get the contact information for a new contractor who has some exciting technologies to help find leaks.

Ms. Baker recommended that the water fund should be paying for their own phone lines. She also noted that the lines are expensive and some of the lines may be redundant. There was some discussion about where the phone lines were located. Mr. Hull motioned to pay for the water phone lines with the water fund. Ms. Kerns seconded. All voted in favor.

Mr. Sweeney said he believes Boonsboro is moving forward with their reservoir work and is still working on grants. The Town will get an update at the Boonsboro Keedysville Water Advisory Board Meeting on December 8. Keedysville is not responsible for any part of funding the reservoir work.

Justin Holder asked for an update on the Antietam sewer. Mr. Sweeney said the last he heard it is still with DNR. Mr. Kuczynski noted that the question is better for the County.

Meeting adjourned at 8:33pm.

Respectfully Submitted, Lisa Riner Town Administrator

TOWN OF KEEDYSVILLE, MARYLAND

"Where Northern Thrift and Personality Blend with Southern Charm and Hospitality"

P.O. Box 359 19 South Main Street Keedysville, MD 21756 301-432-5795 www.keedysvillemd.com



Ken Lord, Mayor Brandon Sweeney, Assistant Mayor Judy Kerns, Council Member Matthew Hull, Council Member Sarah Baker, Council Member

Mayor & Council and Water Commission Meeting December 1, 2021

All attendees must sign in. Attendee comments will only be heard during the appropriate time in the agenda. Those wishing to be heard <u>must</u> check the appropriate box. Comments will be limited to three minutes each.

NAME	ADDRESS 10313 GREEN WICH DR	PHONE 940-382	WISH TO BE HEARD
Kader Entder	WILLIAM SEDEL	0936	
Piant	ronson anti-Vermina	301-305-	
Karenelary	Wation Keedysville, MD 21756	240-818-4009 240 818-4009	
ERIC	MATSON		
Just,	2 Sollin		
Sh	e Geneur		
E-12-00-2-10-2-10-2-10-2-10-2-10-2-10-2-			

TOWN OF KEEDYSVILLE, MARYLAND

"Where Northern Thrift and Personality Blend with Southern Charm and Hospitality"

P.O. Box 359 19 South Main Street Keedysville, MD 21756 301-432-5795 www.keedysvillemd.com



Ken Lord, Mayor Brandon Sweeney, Assistant Mayor Judy Kerns, Council Matthew Hull, Council Sarah Baker, Council

Water Commission
Agenda
December 1, 2021

Call to Order

Approval of Minutes: November 3, 2021

General Fund Report: \$67,852.28

Announcements: Boonsboro Keedysville Water Advisory Board Meeting Wednesday, December 8 at 6:30pm at the Boonsboro Town Hall

Old Business: Water Asset Inventory; Radio Tower Reads

New Business: Potential Leak

Comments by Residents

Comments by Commission

Adjournment